Dave & Kathy Cook Church Planters In Manítoba, Canada

Sending Church: Parkwood Baptist Church----- Houston, Texas Cell: 701-213-2146

Maílíng Address: PO Box 304 Walhalla, ND 58282

April - May 2018 Dear Supporters:

We are so thankful that we are a part of your missionary team. We thank our Lord daily for you folks and appreciate all that you do for us in the way of prayers and support.

Since we have been home a few months, the Lord has opened many doors for us to be in especially allowing us to visit and preach in many of our supporting churches. We were in two a few weeks ago that has been supporting us since the very first of our missionary journeys. What a blessing that has been to see people that has supported us and to show them what their mission monies has been doing since 1997. To God be the glory!

We are traveling back up to Canada for a few weeks to participate in the Canadian Baptist Bible College's graduation. We will be seeing 6 to graduate and are excited to see them head out serving the Lord in their called fields.

While in Canada we will be visiting several works that have been started by some of the graduates from former years and to try and be a blessing to them and to encourage them to stay faithful, along with visiting some supporters as well.

We are still praying about starting a work in the south part of Winnipeg, Manitoba with one of our college graduates. Pray with us for God's leading.

Continue to pray for our health needs as they are on going. So thankful to be one of your missionaries working together to reach the lost.

Serving Until He Returns,

Dave & Kathy Cook